

OPTIMIST CLUB OF PERDIDO BAY POST OFFICE BOX 87 LILLIAN, ALABAMA 36549

July 14, 2025

Baldwin County Commission 312 Court House Square Bay Minette, Alabama 36507

RE: Request for Road Closure

Dear Commissioners,

On September 1, 2025, the Optimist Club of Perdido Bay will conduct our 39th Annual Labor Day Mullet Festival, which is our main fundraiser of the year. Included in this event are a 5K race and a 1-mile Fun Run, which takes place between 7:25 am and 9:45 am that morning. There are four roads involved in the runs, three of which have minimal traffic and do not interfere significantly with the runs. However, due to the extension of Perdido Street to County Road 99, there is heavy traffic from its intersection with County Road 99 to the intersection with Widell Avenue. It is requested that authorization be granted to have the above-mentioned section of Perdido Street closed from 7:30 am to 9:30 am on the morning of September 1, 2025. The Optimist Club of Perdido Bay point of contact is President Robin Newell at 402-677-3944. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Yours truly,

Robin Newell President, Optimist Club of Perdido Bay 402-677-3944

Encls: Run for the Mullet Route, Certificate of Insurance

CC: Baldwin County Sheriff's Office